Ethan Saylor Alliance Steering Committee 
Teleconference
Wednesday, April 10, 2024
Meeting Minutes & Follow Up Notes with CIG applicants
Join Zoom Meeting
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89898405087?pwd=b0lkMHJZZENqUUw1aEM2M2FhcStuUT09

Meeting ID: 898 9840 5087
Passcode: 896339

Members present: Erica Wheeler, Stephanie Dolamore, Amanda Mummert, Patti Saylor, Secretary Carol Beatty, Beth Benevides, Stephanie Jones

MDOD Staff: Jennifer Eastman, Kim McKay, Kirsten Bozak

No guests were in attendance as this was a closed meeting to review grant applications.

ESAC marketing “swag” materials - were shared by Jennifer, have been ordered and received. 

March 8th public event about ESAC - outcomes were shared, positive event that was recorded and can be viewed on the MDOD Facebook page. 

Community Impact Grants - The group reviewed the seven proposals submitted, there was a total request of $24,000. 

Arc of Southern Maryland - requested funding for law enforcement training organized and led by PFA. There was discussion as to why there were so many costs associated with staff and fringe benefits especially for those positions in SOMD management when PFA was supplying the trainers. Wouldn’t DDA funding cover those costs? There was also discussion surrounding the level of involvement of their self-advocates in the training. Several members thought they could do more to either train more self-advocates or organize other opportunities to improve the interactions between the two groups outside of the formal training. Jennifer shared that we aren’t in a position to ask applicants to do more than what they propose and that, if we wanted them to do more, then we need to alter the application and allowable activities. Jennifer will contact SOMD and ask some clarifying questions about the costs associated with staff support.
· In an email, the Arc SOMD clarified that the admin/ management costs are for training the self advocates who co- teach with PFA as well as getting them to and from the training and being responsible for them while they are there.
· Also, the personal support services that would otherwise be paid for by DDA can be applied elsewhere if MDOD funds the staff time associated with the training. So the self-advocates participating in the training would get those supports elsewhere.

Arc Howard County - Jennifer shared that she attended the picnic that the group funded last year. There was very little interaction among the groups since there wasn’t anything organized to encourage engagement. The committee will consider funding if there’s a plan and scheduled activities to facilitate more interaction. Jennifer will communicate with the Arc and request more ideas and offer the Steering Committee’s suggestions, if needed.
· The Arc suggested community tables and demonstrations where the people they support could get a stamp in a passport for visiting the tables and engaging with the first responders; also suggested field games to pair the people they support with the first responders

Arc Washington County - We are encouraged that an organization in Western MD applied! The proposal seemed to lack meaningful involvement of people with I/DD though. The committee will consider funding if there’s a plan about recruitment efforts for the planning committee and how they will involve self-advocates in meaningful activities 
· Email response: The Arc of Washington County currently has a small self-advocacy group, the Trail Blazers, that has about 7 active members.  With the assistance of the Trail Blazers, these sessions will be planned. The intent is to have the Trail Blazers have topics not only to share information on, but also to ask the first responders about. The Trail Blazers and other people with I/DD that receive support through the Arc of Washington County have expressed interest in forming relationships with not only the local police, but also local fire and rescue personnel.  There has been outreach to and expressed interest from local first responders.  We are currently working on getting a commitment from them to participate in this project with the Arc of Washington County.   
· MDOD asked to have a copy of the meeting minutes taken at one of the Trail Blazers meetings that provides a summary that captures the input of the group

Autism Society of Maryland - This organization was funded for two pool parties last year. Beth shared that very few law enforcement officers attended. The interaction was minimal because the officers are showing up in their uniforms while the rest of the attendees are playing in the pool. Jennifer will ask to  rework their pool party, and suggest a strategy for facilitating and engaging the two communities 
· Held Zoom meeting with Melissa Rosenberg on April 15th to discuss proposal
· Melissa agreed with our concerns about funding the pool parties
· She expressed interest in coordinating a group to discuss statewide coordination of law enforcement training, options around IDs and driver's licenses, and general concerns about these (relating to Eric’s law)
· Emailed on April 23 to report that they connected with the Howard County Police Dept. about an Ice Cream Social and K-9 Demo for September and are in the early stages of forging a connection with the Anne Arundel Police Dept. on a similar event

Arc of the Central Chesapeake - The proposal is acceptable, but Jennifer shared that they did not alert MDOD last year about their events, nor did they submit any pictures. They fulfilled their reporting requirements, but Jennifer questioned whether they even conducted the events being that there was little communication from them other than the report submission.
· Emailed them requesting clarification on the role Living Boldly, the SA group, would have in the planning of the roundtable discussions
· Responded that they would develop an evaluation for the Living Boldly members to provide feedback
· Changed the reporting requirements to include testimonials from law enforcement and self-advocates who participated 

EachTeach - This is either a proposal that could advance the work of the Alliance or it isn’t related to the work of the Alliance at all.  Carol, Erica, Stephanie, Kirsten and Jennifer will request a meeting for clarification about their proposal.
· We held the meeting with EachTeach on April 16th and received more clarification on the proposal. The remaining funding for the project has been secured. The two participants will receive training on how their experience and identity impacts their interactions with others in the world around them, including law enforcement and other first responders. They will use this information including what their triggers are to be more mindful of how they interact with people around them as well as to educate others including first responders about these experiences. It is an opportunity to address the intersection of race and disability, all while these participants get paid for their work. MDOD asked to receive the report required from the other funding sources in addition to the CIG report.

The Autism Society of Baltimore-Chesapeake - The committee was encouraged by the connections made with Baltimore City PD and Baltimore County PD on the first responder communication facilitator tool. While it was agreed upon that the tool can ultimately improve the interactions among people with I/DD and law enforcement and other first responders, some members were curious about the role people with autism played in the development of it and ultimately, how it's distributed. 
· How did people with autism contribute to the development of the tool? A Baltimore County Special Educator, Mallory Cicchino, used the input of her students on the spectrum to help with the design model. It was a complete collaboration between us, Mallory, her students, and BPD.
· Are people with autism involved in the training of law enforcement on the toolkit or involved in its distribution? If so, how? If not, can it involve people with autism in some way? The existing video was supposed to star one of Mallory's student's on the spectrum, but he was having a rough day on the date of filming for BPD and we had a set window of opportunity. At the last minute, we pivoted and wound up with what you now see. We would like to roll this out to the Baltimore County Police Department who would make their own version of a training video. This time around we would secure at least two of her students (one as a back up) for the video. Each law enforcement entity prefers to have their own version of the video because they have different protocols that must be followed and they would also prefer that the officer be one of their own. We can certainly also include individuals with autism in the distribution and circulation of the booklet, though they would typically be distributed during training sessions. I am sure we could arrange a mass handout with BCPD if we mentioned it was a stipulation of the grant which is also providing the funding for it. I think it would add a human touch to the final lap of the project.
· Can you add testimonials from autistic individuals as to why this is important? Yes. Three testimonials would be ideal: two from people with autism on the importance of the booklet and/or ensuring their safety in the community and one from an officer on their impressions of the booklet and/or something they've learned from the training that can benefit them when interacting with the autism and I/DD community. These could be handed in with the final report.


Minutes submitted by Amanda Mummert from Down Syndrome Association of Maryland, edits and review by Jennifer Eastman

Jennifer also added the details of her communication with the grant applicants.


